
 
 

Governing Board Special Meeting of October 8, 2013 

The Contra Costa Community College District (District) Governing Board met at the George R. 
Gordon Education Center on October 8, 2013.  The public meeting began at 8:30 a.m. 

Highlights of the meeting follow. 

Interview and Selection of Ward III Governing Board Provisional Appointment 
 
The Governing Board interviewed 10 candidates for the Ward III provisional appointment position.  
After deliberation, the Governing Board unanimously selected Matthew Rinn of Pleasant Hill to be 
the provisional appointment.  Mr. Rinn will be administered the oath of office at the regularly 
scheduled Governing Board meeting of October 9, 2013, beginning at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Unless a petition calling for a special election, containing a sufficient number of signatures, is filed 
in the Office of County Superintendent of Schools within 30 days of the date of the provisional 
appointment, the provisional appointment shall become an effective appointment until the next 
regularly scheduled election for Governing Board members in November 2014. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 
WILL BE HELD ON OCTOBER 9, 2013, BEGINNING AT 6:00 P.M., 

AT THE GEORGE R. GORDON EDUCATION CENTER, 

500 COURT STREET, MARTINEZ, CALIFORNIA 

John E. Márquez, President (Ward I) • John T. Nejedly, Vice President (Ward IV) • Vicki C. Gordon, Secretary (Ward III) • 

Greg Enholm (Ward V) • Ivan De Los Santos, Student Trustee 


